



**Hunstanton Advisory Group
Notes of Meeting
Thursday, 11 May 2023, 18:00 hrs
Hunstanton Town Hall**

Members:

Charles le Strange Meakin (CLSM) (Chair), Cllr Maureen Howard (MH), Amanda Bosworth (AB), Mark Kacary (MK), Derrick Lloyd (DL), Joes Bates (JB)

Guests:

Jo Bland, Headteacher of Hunstanton Primary School

Notes of Meeting

| | |
|----------|--|
| 1 | <p>Apologies</p> <p><u>Group Members:</u> Joel Large, James Wild MP, Cllr Andrew Jamieson, Cllr Howard Johnston, Paul Searle, Colleen Roper</p> <p><u>Officer support:</u> Vince Muspratt, Jason Richardson, Helen Scott</p> <p>As result of electoral changes, no Borough Council Ward members attended the meeting. It was understood that Cllrs Middleton and Bower lost their seats or chose not to stand and therefore cease to be HAG members. They were inaugural members of the HAG and their time, effort and commitment has been greatly appreciated.</p> <p>Jo Bland attended to assist the HAG in understanding the aspiration of Hunstanton youth for the town.</p> <p>The meeting was non-quorate and as such, attendees agreed to use the meeting to report progress on key matters.</p> |
| 2 | <p>Events feedback and markets</p> <p>In the absence of Roger Partridge’s attendance and update it was not possible to discuss this matter.</p> |
| 3 | <p>Declarations of interest</p> <p>None declared.</p> |
| 4 | <p>Update on actions from previous meeting (13/04/23)</p> |

| | |
|---|---|
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Education sector membership has been advertised. Applications are due to be received before the next meeting. • Terms of reference were finalised at the last meeting. • The Lido feasibility inception meeting was completed on 10 May. Both environmental and economic feasibility studies are likely to take six weeks. Progress will be reported midway through the work. A site meeting (a walk along the prom) with the consultants will be held on either 25 May or 8 June. CLSM agreed to share these dates with Oliver Judges and request someone from the borough council to attend. • Paul Searle and CLSM met with Stuart Ashworth of planning to discuss the principles that planners would consider in the event that the Lido project proceeded to planning. Consultants have been asked to address these matters in their study. • CLSM reported that he had discussed the possibility of renewing the Skate Ramp facility somewhere in the Town with Lorraine Gore. It confirmed that £28k had previously been set aside to fund such a facility albeit this amount was unlikely to be sufficient to fund it. It was agreed that Borough would provide staff resource to submit an SIL bid if HAG could make a case supporting this facility. Jo Bland agreed to help provide representative view of her pupils. |
| 5 | <p>Signage and website update</p> <p>Catherine Thurley of NCP is commencing the exercise at a kick-off meeting on 19 May. CLSM to attend along with Dave Morton of Borough. Cllr Maureen Howard will be seeking a HTC representative.</p> |
| 6 | <p>Education sector membership</p> <p>As above, education sector membership has been advertised and applications are due to be received before the next meeting.</p> |
| 7 | <p>Comms/press releases</p> <p>Pending resolution of borough council involvement.</p> |
| 8 | <p>Standing items</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Car parking No report pending ward member attendance. • Lido See above, Item 4. • Seafront No report in the absence of JL/CR • Street market See above, Item 4. |

| | |
|--|---|
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Forward plan To be revisited once borough council officers resume involvement. |
| | <p>Date of next meeting</p> <p>8 June 2023, 18:00</p> |